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CFUW AGM June 19, 2015  

 Presidents’ Workshop: How to Run an Effective Meeting
Question and Answers – Based on Pre Work Questionnaire
Background

Participants in the Presidents’ Workshop were asked to complete a pre-work questionnaire.  The Regional Directors have composed responses to the various issues and concerns brought forward.  In addition, we have attached the reports/ documents used during the workshop.  We suggest you contact your Regional Director upon reading through the document if you have additional questions or issues.  We are here to help!
******************************************************************

1. What do you see as the foremost challenge of being club president?
(Due to the variety of responses, we have provided general information under separate headings for this question).

Human Resources/Dealing with Difficult People/Conflict Resolution
CFUW has “Respectful” policies and procedures.  Please refer to the main website:

www.cfuw.org –About Us - Annual General Meetings - 2014 AGM - Dealing with Difficult People.
To prevent dissension and/or members not willing to move forward, it is essential for clubs to have clear job descriptions with specified terms of office outlined in the clubs Executive Manual or Operations Manual.  The governance structure could be outlined in the club’s constitution and bylaws.  Every new term the president ensures there has been a ‘warm” turnover from the outgoing position member to the new member.  It is also a worthwhile exercise to have a discussion individually to ensure there is clear understanding of the positions’ role, responsibilities and duties.

Membership
Ideally a president, planning committee, or other leadership model defines a theme for the club every year.  This gives the club direction and possible goals to achieve (as well as vying for awards from National!).  For example, “Our goal is to increase membership by 10 members.” or something to this effect.  

Every club member is responsible for the health of the club.  Thus every member is responsible for membership.  There are of number of ideas that have been discussed, distributed and used by clubs to increase their membership.  Some have included:

· Give the gift of giving – buy a membership for your daughter, granddaughter, etc.

· Challenge members to bring a friend to a meeting – perhaps have a raffle for those members who do bring someone in!

· Ensure the club website is up to date, inviting, and messaging reads that all women who support the purposes of CFUW are invited to join.

· Highlight new members in the club newsletter.

· Target a specific audience you wish to attract – and market accordingly:

· Student fees; young mothers (child care issues/advocacy); new empty nesters (meet new friends, interest groups) and newly retired (opportunity to continue using skill set, lifelong learning, education, fundraising, etc.)
Is your club visible in the community?  Do you partner with likeminded organizations (YMCA/YWCA, Women’s shelters)?  Do you co-sponsor activities and invite the community?  Distribute a club brochure or new fold out card from National?  

Ensure name tags are worn by old and new members.

Assign a mentor!

Use bulletin boards in your local newspaper – library – health club!  

For more information about membership ideas, please refer to the main website:

www.cfuw.org – About Us  -  Annual General Meeting – 2014 AGM – Revitalizing Your Club
Communications
CFUW offers something for everyone - this is a great marketing tag line. However not everyone will be interested in advocacy or bridge, etc. and that is okay.  Usually it is a small group of members who are interested, let’s say, in advocacy.  Whether it is a club initiative or the National initiative – Violence Against Women – club members will generally (especially if there is already a template letter!)
The president should be an ex-officio of all the club committees.  Committee chairs or convenors will likely be reporting out to the Executive or Planning Committee either in a meeting, general meeting or newsletter – depends on the club`s policies and procedures.  Coordination of activities (i.e. treasurer and membership chair at time of registration) should be set out in the job descriptions.

Ensure committees have articles or reports in the newsletter or the website or take turns speaking at general meetings (this allows all members, especially new ones, to know of a particular interest group, etc.).

Incoming communications suggestions:  create folders for the club, advocacy, membership, etc.  Create another folder for your regional council; create a folder for National.  

The president or planning committee should subscribe to: News and Updates (general news); also:  Week in Review – advocacy chair; Press Agency – Newsletter Editor; the Communicator – all members.  

How you wish to disseminate information to your club members is up to you and your Executive – it really depends on the issue.

Advocacy
As noted, not everyone is interested in advocacy – it really becomes issue dependent.  However the president should encourage discussion and voting on the National Resolutions as other clubs look forward to feedback and suggestions.

Please refer to the main website:

www.cfuw.org – About Us – Annual General Meetings – 2014 AGM – Workshop Materials – Club Advocacy: Locally and Beyond – Starting & Energizing an Issues Group.

2. Is there any specific training you would find helpful in your role as club president.
-Calendar – there is a newly created calendar from National and your regional council may also have a calendar

-Listing of National Office positions – reported by Executive Director Robin Jackson at the 2015 AGM.  Also Executive Resource Guide available from your Regional Director.  Club directories are mailed out in August, provided the membership site has been fully updated.

Please refer to: 

www.cfuw.org – Clubs and Councils – Club Resources – Link to Membership Site for directions and general information

Club Equipment – this will vary from club to club.  An LCD projector is a good investment for the club’s speaker program.  More clubs are buying a club banner with the new template – great way to advertise the club!
Social Media – Each club should at least have a website.  The National Office offers a program to create a website for those clubs in need.  Creating a Facebook Page and/or a Twitter account requires an individual who knows!  Could this be a project for a local student who needs credits or volunteer hours?  Ask your Regional Director for a call out to other clubs in the region who may help.

3. What do you hope to get out of this workshop?
Most of the responses centred on meeting the other presidents, having discussions and sharing ideas.  Unfortunately, due to our time constraints, we were not able to make this happen.  We know that one hour is not long enough for a workshop.  We hope you were able to network and meet the other presidents in your region during the regional lunch period.  
NOTE TO RDS – PERHAPS WE COULD SEND ALONG THE PRESIDENTS SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION FROM 2014 AGM?????  Who has a copy?
4. What specific questions would you like to have answered?
a. How do we go about attracting new, younger members?  Please see suggestions under Question #1.

b. What should be the president’s priorities in leading a successful club - advocacy, fundraising, membership, scholarships?

Success can be defined in many ways.  If you have selected a goal or goals, and if you have achieved them, then that could be a determinant of success.  However, a president does not work alone.  Having realistic goals and having the club support same is key.  Discussing goals with your Executive or key committee is crucial.
c. How does a president effectively delegate duties/jobs to other members when the membership is reluctant to step up?

Knowing skills and abilities of individuals is key information. On their application form, did they include interests or areas in which they would like to participate in?
Having those individual conversations over a lunch or coffee and selling the task might be a way to go….

d. What are some of the effective techniques to encourage other members to take on Executive roles? 
Again, individual conversations.  Selling the job.  Knowing people’s skill sets. Encouragement.  Guarantee support “and help or co-chairs….
e. How are we explaining “Women Graduates International” (IFUW)?

This was covered at the AGM with the Town Hall session.  Members will have an opportunity to ask questions with upcoming webinars….stay posted.

f. What does each club do for archives?  

The Regional Directors could canvas their clubs in the fall and report out to all the clubs. 

g. Where do other clubs advertise for events, recruiting, announcements, etc.?

Aside from Facebook, Twitter, websites, there are still local community boards, libraries, health clubs and we have even seen stores where posters are in the windows!  Do you have a local radio and TV station?  Do they publicize free for non profits?  Where do women congregate?

h. How to get members more interested in CFUW Provincial and National?  

Ensure there is regular reporting at a general meeting or in the newsletter on current events at both levels.

i. How to get members to accept change.

We could do a workshop on this topic!  Change is evitable and the phrase, “this is how we always have done it...” is somewhat realistic in this ever changing, fast pace world.  We should honor tradition, but always strive for new, better, and more efficient means.  Gently moving folks in the direction is a good way to start.

j. Can National make available a list of successful fundraising activities by regional and by club with contact information and whether the clubs would be willing to share information, activities and strategies that have helped them with common issues...
Usually the regional councils have newsletters which share information on what clubs are doing.  The National publication, “The Communicator” also publishes activities of clubs.  With the publication of the CFUW Directory, names of the Executives are made available for contact.  

Also please refer to the website:

www.cfuw.org – Clubs and Councils – Clubs in the News
Note to RDs  This topic was covered off in our Presidents Summary Discussion in 2014.
k. A. How resolutions are handled at the AGM (parliamentary procedure).  B. effective meeting management.  C. resolve conflict…

With respect to A and B, this was well covered off at the AGM.  With respect to C, again we would refer you to the Respect policy, described under question #1.

The Regional Directors wish to thank all those members who participated by completing the pre work questionnaire, attending the workshop, and completing the evaluation sheet.

	BC Vancouver Island 
	Barbara DuMoulin

	BC West
	Marg Picard

	BC Interior
	Ruth Mellor

	Alberta
	Madeline Kalbach

	Saskatchewan
	Margaret Hendry

	Manitoba
	Fran Myles 

	Ontario North
	Kaarina Tulisalo

	Ontario West 
	 Cheryl Ambrose

	Ontario South
	Deborah Harasym

	Ontario Central
	Pat Joyce

	Ontario East
	Leila Metcalf

	Ontario Huron
	Sandra Thomson

	Quebec English
	Patricia DuVal

	Quebec French
	Debbie Christiansen-Stowe

	New Brunswick
	Roseline Anderson

	Nova Scotia
	Janet WIllwerth

	Prince Edward Island
	Heather Huestis

	Newfoundland and Labrador
	Barbara Clancy
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